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Summary of the meeting held on April 15, 2005
/
1. Presentation by the Acting Secretary General on the 2006 draft program-budget resolution

The Committee heard a presentation by Ambassador Luigi R. Einaudi, Acting Secretary General, on the challenges facing the Organization.  He referred to the need to increase the Regular Fund in 2007 and mentioned potential shortfalls in 2005 and 2006.
Various delegations took the floor following the presentation.  The Committee thanked the Acting Secretary General for his presentation and took note of it and of the comments made by delegations. 
2. Work plans of the Offices of the General Secretariat in the Member States for 2005 and report on funds and subsidies received from host country governments (CP/doc.3995/05)

At the request of the Chair, the Director of the Coordinating Office of the Offices of the General Secretariat in the Member States introduced the document. Various delegations took the floor requesting clarifications on the offices in their respective countries.  They also thanked the Secretariat for the improvements made to the report. The Committee took note of the report and of the comments made by delegations.

3. Report on CPRs (CP/CAAP-2739/04)
The Committee received a compact disc containing a detailed report on CPRs.  The Chair requested delegations to study the report and to kindly bring any questions to the attention of the Committee at the next meeting.
4. Information on the remodeling of the vestibule of the Simon Bolivar Room 

Following a brief presentation on the remodeling of the Simon Bolivar Room, in particular the vestibule, the Committee agreed to study this matter in a smaller group.
5. Oral report on the liquidity situation of the Regular Fund of the Organization/Report on compliance with quota payments as of April 15, 2005
The Committee heard a presentation by the General Secretariat on the liquidity situation of the Regular Fund of the Organization.  The Director of Administration and Finance informed the Committee that because various Member States had paid their quotas in the past few days, the Organization was temporarilly out of the critical situation it was in a few weeks ago.
6. Transition costs for the incoming Secretary General and the incoming/outgoing Assistant Secretary General (draft resolution)

The Committee agreed to consider this matter at its next meeting scheduled for Tuesday, April 19, 2005.

7. Oral report on the status of implementation of the 2005 budget 
The Committee agreed to study this matter at the afternoon meeting of the Working Group on the 2006 budget, since the Working Group would address this issue in the draft budget resolution. The Chair reminded delegations that the Acting Secretary General had referred to this matter in his presentation earlier.  The Chair also referred to document CP/CAAP-2742/05, which was distributed in the room and was entitled “Projected 2005 Budget Shortfall in the Maintenance Accounts and Projected 2006 Budget Shortfall in the Information Technology Accounts.”
8. Scale of quota assessments
The Committee agreed to study this matter at the afternoon meeting of the Working Group on the 2006 budget, since the Working Group would address this issue in the draft budget resolution.
9.
Other matters
The Delegation of Colombia referred to document CP/CAAP-2737/05 corr. 1 and requested that the mention of funding for reopening an Office of the General Secretariat in Colombia be removed.
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